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   Please email schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk if you require support in accessing this newsletter in an alternative format. 

 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

I’ve had the pleasure this week of being outside at lunchtimes quite a bit this week. This is always wonderful for head teachers, 

because we can see who the children play with and how they play. It is clear that our children deliver on the values we teach and that 

adults act quickly when children find play difficult. We are always appreciative of your communications in this regard as well. As 

much as we encourage children to talk to us in the moment, we know they often recall and open up once they are home too. Thank 

you for your support.  

This week we have opened our new sensory trail in our small wooded area. This includes an 

outside classroom and a pow wow seating area.  The trail circles the seating area with mirrors, 

instruments, feely paths and other sensory items. This was brought about by using two grants to 

support outside learning and we have already used this for a targeted club and targeted support 

in school.  

This week, volunteers came to school for training. We are thrilled that we have a group of willing volunteers able to commit time, 

and prepared to undergo the enhanced DBS  checks required to help in class. We use our volunteers for a range of support, including 

reading. Volunteers might also be asked to support on trips due to their training and checks and as they come to know the class and 

teachers, to support with other aspects of learning. Thank you again for your interest and dedication to our school.  

Another way to get involved, or support, is to join the wonderful PSA. It is with their support we have been able to add to our sensory 

trail, or consider saving for a dinosaur exhibit. Children in our school all experience the immersive room and this was a previous 

project paid for by the PSA.  Coming up on Friday is the PSA mufti day, one of their many fundraising events. All funds go back into 

school to support your children. We do ask that the rules around merchandising are adhered to, and ensuring appropriate footwear 

and clothing for play etc is still considered on a mufti day.  

Our unnamed lost property is becoming full! Please, please write names on everything. A sharpie pen will do the job for most items. 

We can’t stress this enough, and know that families can ill afford to lose repeated items of clothing.  Thank you for your support.  

Thank you also to families who have replaced rucksacks with long handled or draw string bags. Our cloakrooms are much safe places, 

and Tidy Ted is finding it very difficult to choose which cloakroom is the winner each day! 

With rising numbers of Covid positive cases within our school community and the surrounding area, we are taking a cautious 

approach to Christmas shows. We are switching from larger key stage performances, to year group shows that the children can 

practise in their classes. We have decided that we will re-evaluate after half term whether we can invite parents into one hall. If we 

did decide on this, we would need consider additional measures such as providing one child/one parent places, insisting on masks 

and ensuring one way enter/egress of the hall for social distancing.  We may yet decide that the children perform their shows to the 

rest of the school rather than to an outside audience, or we may look at outside options. Whilst I  know these measures might be 

disappointing, we clearly do need to consider the safety of all of our community, and we thank you for your understanding. We 

would also be keen to hear your contributions, so please do feel free to email me via the school office.  

Parents consultations are next week, and we have a number of families that have opted for virtual meetings, and we respect this 

request. You will by now have been sent an option to make an appointment. We will be meeting you in year group rooms, and ask 

that you wear a mask when you arrive on site if you have a face to face appointment. Thank you.  

We are set to have some autumnal sunshine this weekend.  

Enjoy! 

From Mrs Finch 
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Values  

The values of October are Respect & Responsibility  

“ Treat others as you would like to be treated.“ The Golden Rule 

Respect for everyone and everything.  Taking on responsibility, owning our mistakes or our errors of  

judgement and resoling them to learn from these experiences. 

House Points and Attendance W/E 

01.10.21 

House Points 
 

Fire—920 
Water—782 

Air—650 
Earth—462 

House Attendance & 
Punctuality 

 
Earth—96.90 

Air—95.92 
Fire—95.33 

Water—94.81 

Safeguarding Information 
At Shefford Lower School we take our responsibilities to promote safeguarding the welfare of all children seriously.  The designated 

persons for safeguarding children is the Headteacher who can be contacted via the school office on 01462 629123 

Please find useful information updated weekly 

If you are concerned about a child outside of school you can phone 999 in an emergency or 101 to make a report.   

The NSPCC operated an urgent helpline on 0808800500 

 

 

 

Thank you for your kind donations so far.  We 

have added some more items to our Amazon 

wish list that will greatly benefit your children 

with their learning this year.  If you would like to 

purchase a book for our school please click here 

Arriving to school on time 

When pupils arrive late, they miss out on essential instructions given 
at the beginning of the lesson.  This can significantly reduce achieve-
ment, regardless of academic ability.  Your child may also feel awk-
ward arriving to the classroom when everyone else is settled.  Fur-
thermore, when one pupil arrives late, it disrupts the entire class and 
the teacher—everyone’s education is compromised. 

5 minutes late every day = 3 DAYS OF SCHOOL LOST A YEAR 

10 minutes late every day = 6.5 DAYS OF SCHOOL LOST A YEAR 

15 minutes late every day = 10 DAYS OF SCHOOL LOST A YEAR 

20 minutes late every day = 13 DAYS OF SCHOOL LOST A YEAR 

30 minutes late every day = 19 DAYS OF SCHOOL LOST A YEAR 

DSP photography will be in school on the 

20th of October for individual children’s 

photos.  Please can your child come to 

school with a red jumper of cardigan. 

Thank you 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2ZZUJD59NIDQ7/ref=nav_wishlist_lists_1?_encoding=UTF8&type=wishlist


Drop off times—08.45—09.00am  Collection times—3.20pm 

The school office will be open from 8.30am to 3.45pm for any 

queries, please call 01462 629123 or email  

schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk. Clubs available to book next half term.  Please complete the online booking 

form on your Parentmail app 

Celtic Harmony Trip 

On Tuesday Year 3 visited Celtic Harmony in Hertfordshire as part of their Pre-history learning on the 

stone, bronze and iron age. They made bread, clay pots and arrowheads out of soap. We observed round-

houses and identified the materials they were made of along with re-enacting a story from this period  

“We saw roundhouses from the Iron Age” 

“My arrowhead is pointy.  This would have been used for hunting” 

“We saw a pheasant called Gerald who lives there” 

Parents Consultation Evenings are on Tuesday 

and Thursday next week. 

Please book your slot via Parentmail 

The PSA will be in the Poplar Classroom with 

refreshments and Nearly New Uniform 

 

We have over 70 items of un-named lost  

property that has been gathered since the  

beginning of term  Lots of named items have 

been returned to their owners. 

Please can we remind you to clearly name your 

child’s clothing with their name and class. 

Items that are not claimed by the end of term 

will be donated to the nearly new sale. 
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Shefford Sporting Successes 

We celebrate children’s sporting successes from home as well as those in school. Please send us photos of your child’s certificates and/or medals which will 

be displayed on our PE celebration board and celebrated in   assembly.   Well done to these children who have shared their sporting success this week. 

Weekly Good News Calls 

 

Here are the children whose parents and carers have received a phone call home this week to let them know how well their child has been working 

and showing their school values.  Keep up the good work Shefford Lower. 

Reception   Pear—Louie, Plum— Allis, Noah & Georgia, Peach—Tyler & Bobbie 

Year 1    Chestnut—Mya, Holly—Frankie, Sycamore—Nelly 

Year 2    Maple— Lacey-Mae & Zoe, Willow—Raith, Oak—Bethany 

Year 3    Cedar—Rosie, Hawthorn—Imogen, Elm—Isabella 

Year 4    Ash— Masie, Hazel—Masen—, Beech—Edward 

Congratulations to the children below who have been recognised as a Finer Diner this 

week for displaying good manners and values at lunchtime 

 

Reception  Harriet, Amelia, Samantha, Jean, Eleanor, Oliver, Teddy, Seb, Imogen, Toby & 

   Clara 

Year 1   Imogen & Sid  

Year 2   Evie, Maria & Daisy  

Year 3   Rachel & Crystal  

Year 4   Rosa, Freddie, Cameron, Phoebe & Freya 

  

Beth —Gymnastics—Fire House 

 Niamh —Gymnastics—Fire House 

Eleanor—Street Dancing—Air House 

Charlie—Football Man of the Match—Earth 





Community News 

Please note, the following events/activities are run independently of 

Shefford Lower. 

Please follow the link for 

application guidance 

Application Guidance 

  

  

MBF Booking Form 

  

  

  

JC Booking Form 

Please 

click for 

more info 

file:///S:/Haley/Whole School/Dani/Weekly Updates/Attachments/Starting School 2022 (generic).pdf
https://www.bilinguasing.com/
https://www.midbedsfutsal.co.uk/
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/enrol-my-school?gclid=EAIaIQobChMIs8D8lvy38wIVpG5vBB1F5AX5EAAYASAAEgI1x_D_BwE
https://www.ngdancecollective.co.uk/
https://kidsdawntildusk.co.uk/holiday-club-bedfordshire/
https://www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/Bedfordshire/services/health-visiting
https://www.jackcollisonsoccerschool.com/course/bedfordshire-october-half-term/
https://www.centralbedfordshire.gov.uk/street-tag
https://www.centralbedfordshire.gov.uk/street-tag
https://www.centralbedfordshire.gov.uk/street-tag


Please refer to our school website for the Academic Calendar for 2021/2022 

Term Dates Links  

 

Shefford Lower School 

Diary Dates 

(further dates will be added and these will be in bold italics 

 

Autumn Term 2021 

  

19th and 21st October Consultation Evenings 

20th October Individual School Photos 

22nd October PSA Mufti Day (£1 Donation) 

25th—29th October Half Term 

1st November Inset Day 

4nd November Curriculum Evening 

4th November Diwali Day 

9th and 10th November Year 1’s Shuttleworth Trip 

12th November Children in Need Fundraiser 

15th—19th November Anti Bullying Week 

2nd December EYFS Christmas Concert PM 

3rd December EYFS Christmas Concert PM 

6th December Year 4 Christmas Concert 

7th December Year 2 Christmas Concert 

8th December Year 1 Christmas Concert 

9th December Year 3 Christmas Concert 

10th December PSA Present Day 

14th December Christmas Dinner Day 

15th December EYFS Christmas Party and Santa 

16th December KS1 (AM) and KS2 (PM) Christmas Party and Santa 

17th December Carols on the playground and End of Term 

6th June 2022 Extra Bank Holiday to mark The Queen’s Platinum 

https://www.sheffordlowerschool.co.uk/ckfinder/userfiles/files/Term%20Dates%2021-22.pdf
https://www.sheffordlowerschool.co.uk/ckfinder/userfiles/files/Term%20Dates%2021-22.pdf

